
435 Hamilton Street

Allentown, Pa. 18101Allentown

Minutes - Final

City Council

7:00 PM Council ChambersWednesday, August 17, 2016

Invocation: Julio Guridy

Pledge to the Flag

Roll Call

Ray  O'Connell, Julio Guridy, Daryl  Hendricks, Cynthia Mota, Candida Affa, Roger 

MacLean, and David McGuire

Present: 7 - 

Courtesy of the Floor

Courtesy and Privilege of the Floor Rules

Mr. Lou Hershman, 405 N. Gilmore Street, asked about the Five Year 

Financial Plan.  He stated that since Council has subpoena powers, may 

be that is the route to go.

Mr. David Keshl, 119 W. Wabash Street - President of Mountainville 30 

Crime Watch, stated that he has spoken to the City Council about these 

flyby night businesses.  We have one at 751 S. Filmore Street.  They are 

selling washers and dryers outside.

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked if he called Sweep and you have actual 

addresses.

Mr. Roger MacLean asked how long have they been there.

Mr. David Keshl stated about three months.

Mr. Daryl Hendricks stated that he will actually go over there the next couple 

of weeks.  I will make it a point to go by there.

Ms. Candida Affa asked if they lived there.

Mr. David Keshl stated that it is a house.  They are selling it outside their 

house.

Mr. Kenneth Heffentrager, 733 N. 11th Street - Allentown Tenants 

Association, stated that he questions the one on Liberty and the American 

Parkway.  Standing there looking at it in its violation of at least three 
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Ordinances.  He talked to the Mayor's office and we were disrespected by 

Mr. Pawlowski.  He needs to resign for failing residents of the city year after 

year.  His housing policies have been abysmal.  He talked about the 8th 

and 10th Wards.  He asked for a city walk to display what is happening to 

the 8th and 10th Wards.

Mr. Daryl Hendricks asked Mr. Heffentrager about the Jordan Heights 

Neighborhood.  He stated that it was a neighborhood walk yesterday.

Mr. Kenneth Heffentrager stated that some of the worst blighted properties 

are in the 10th Ward section of Jordan Heights.

Mr. Julio Guridy stated that he is listening to Mr. Heffentrager and he wants 

support.  I would request as a member of the Community and Economic 

Development Committee that Dr. McGuire and the committee to 

coordinate with Mr. Heffentrager and have a walk and check out the places 

that he is recommending that we go to see.

Mr. Roger MacLean stated that he was going to suggest the same thing.  

He stated that Mr. Hanlon can coordinate dates.  He stated to Mr. 

Heffentrager that next year is election year too.

Mr. Brent Hartzell asked the intersection to ensure he has it down proper.

Mr. Kenneth Heffentrager stated Linden Street and American Parkway.  

Appliances that are all over with refrigerators with the doors on them at that 

corner.

Dr. David McGuire stated that he is quite interested and participated with 

the Sweep program in certain neighborhoods.  Those are things that 

Sweep will attend to which are appropriate and others that are not.

Mr. Roger MacLean asked Mr. Heffentrager to email them so that you will 

have a record.

Mr. Daryl Hendricks stated that he made an inquiry about a month ago 

about these upcoming walks.  He heard they were going to be taken place 

and the Mayor's office has not provided that information to us.

Rev. Daniel Blount asked does all lives matter.  He stated that he has a 

problem with the park down at Valania.  When he looks at the city and see 

all the parks with water, bathrooms and when I see that park in the last 15 - 

20 years, they don't have a bathroom, but there are 15 kids out there every 

day.  They have a porta potty.
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Mr. Ray O'Connell stated that he is well aware of it.  He works with Hamp 

Smith and he is on the recreation commission.  He agreed with Rev. Blount 

that the city needs to update Valania Park.  Quality of Life issues are 

quality of life issues whether they are at Cedar Beach, Roosevelt Park, 

Eastside Youth Center, or Valania Park.  He asked anyone else for 

courtesy of the floor.

Ms. Cynthia Mota stated that she is the chairperson for Parks and 

Recreation.  She offered her cell phone number and said they will meet 

soon.  There are other things that we need to work on.

Approval of Minutes:

Yes: Ray  O'Connell, Julio Guridy, Daryl  Hendricks, Cynthia Mota, Candida Affa, Roger 

MacLean, and David McGuire

7 - 

15-1040 July 13, 2016 Special Meeting Contract Review and Approval Meeting 

Minutes

60 July 13 Special Meeting Contract Review and Approval Meeting 

Minutes

Attachments:

15-1039 July 20, 2016 City Council Meeting Minutes

61 July 20 City Council Meeting MinutesAttachments:

15-1046 August 3 Special Meeting Contract Review and Approval Meeting Minutes

66 August 3 Special Meeting Contract Review and Approval Meeting 

Minutes

Attachments:

Old Business:  NONE

Communications: Watson Skinner Memorial Award: Doug Snyder

Mr. Ray O'Connell stated that tonight is a great night for Allentown City 

Council.  Tonight, we give out our Annual Watson Skinner Award.  Watson 

Skinner served on Council between 1974 - 1990, including terms as 

president.  He became the Mayor's assistant for Economic Development 

which paved the way for the creation of the Allentown Economic 

Development Corporation.  He was the first person to hold the position of 

executive vice president of the Allentown Economic Development 

Corporation.   He hosted a weekly radio program and local cable television 

programs, Community Spotlight and Ideas Under Fire.  He served as 

Chairman of many community organizations, including the Rotary, CADA, 

and the Allentown Reinvestment Committee.  Watson proudly served on the 

board of St. Luke's Hospital.  After moving on from City Council, Watson 

love of Allentown never diminished and remained ever involved in 

community development and volunteerism until his untimely death in 2012.  

"I have a very strong love affair with Allentown and its citizens.  I don't try to 
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explain it, it's there".  Watson Skinner shared in his speech in November of 

1987.  

This award will be awarded annually to a member of the Allentown 

community that represents the dedication to continuous community 

improvement over a significant period of one's lifetime, as Watson Skinner 

dedicated his life & work to the City of Allentown and its citizens. The 

award recipient will be chosen from a list of nominees compiled from input 

from city and community leaders and Watson's family. The annual award 

will be presented at an Allentown City Council Meeting in the spring of each 

year. 

A nominee must have demonstrated significant and outstanding 

commitment to improving the quality of life in the Allentown community. 

Nominees should have demonstrated persistence in the face of adversity in 

attempting to meet community goals. Special consideration will be given to 

nominees that have served in multiple volunteer capacities. A nominee may 

have served the community with distinction in her/his professional capacity, 

in addition to one's volunteer service.

At this time, I want to talk a little bit about the recipient.  I have known the 

recipient for many, many years.  The recipient is a fine gentleman that went 

to South Mountain Junior High, and Watson Skinner was his guidance 

Counselor.  After leaving South Mountain Junior High, went on the Allen 

High and had an extremely successful career as a basketball player. 

Earned a scholarship to Princeton University.   When on to Princeton 

University and played for Pete Correal, from there he stayed in the 

Princeton area and coached basketball at Princeton High School for many 

years.   He came to Allentown School District as a teacher at Allen High 

School and has been the basketball coach for Allen High School ever 

since.  Without further a due, I would like to introduce a gentleman who 

knows the Award Recipient extremely well, who has some remarks about 

the award recipient.

Mr. Mike Kamenski thanked City Council for granting the honor and the 

enormous task to help present the Watson Skinner Award. Councilman 

Skinner was a very well-respected and dedicated teacher, community 

leader and advocate for our city.  I can't think of no person that would 

exemplify these qualities of this award, Mr. Doug Snyder.  Coach Snyder 

made the choice back in 1997 to apply for the boys basketball head 

coaching job at William Allen after a successful coaching career at 

Princeton High School in New Jersey.  Wanting to give back to his alma 

mater in the city he was born and raised in, and took over the reigns of the 

program from another outstanding teacher, coach and gentleman Mr. John 

Donmoyer, Coach Snyder has successfully continued to build on the 
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foundation established by John Donmoyer, Jay Miles and J Birney Crum in 

numerous ways.  Even though Coach Snyder is more known as a 

basketball coach in the community, first and foremost he considers himself 

as a social studies teacher.  Students that I have met and had him in class 

at William Allen Speaks highly of his teaching and how his history and 

economic classes are.  I know from the years that I coached under him I 

loved discussing topics like the president's politics and other topics of 

history and made me wish I had him as a student.  Many of his former 

players are helping out as teachers, mentors, school principals, business 

owners, executives, community leaders and parents.  With many of jobs 

and roles in society.  Some of those players have come here tonight to 

witness Coach Snyder receive this honor.  In fact, I could think of no better 

quote to describes Coach Snyder then the quote used by his long-time and 

Assistant Coach and high school classmate, Mark Smith.  "You will never 

find a high school coach in this area and beyond that will out work Doug 

Snyder".  It was personally an honor and a privilege to learn about that 

Doug Snyder work ethic for seven years as part of his staff at William Allen.   

Coach Snyder is even a better person than he is a basketball coach.  Every 

student, player and colleague is better in someway for having to spend 

some time around him and I can think of no better person to receive this 

honor.  Coach congratulations on receiving the Watson Skinner Memorial 

Award and thank you for all that you have done to give back to the City of 

Allentown.

Mr. Doug Snyder stated that he is overwhelmed and thanked you Mr. 

President, and everybody here for this honor.  I really appreciate it and the 

kind words from Mike and the family involvement.  When Ray approached 

me a little while ago and we had a discussion and I gave you information, 

Watson Skinner was my Guidance Counselor at South Mountain.  The 

things that I  remember from him are certain dignity, certain 

professionalism and he was the most articulate teacher using vocabulary 

words that I ever approached or encountered in my career in the Allentown 

School District.  That always stayed with me that the fact that man loved 

words and loved speech and loved language and it rubbed off on me and 

hopefully I am partially as articulate as he is in his use of the English 

language.  That was as a Junior High School Guidance Counselor.  I 

always felt that he was probably well above his position in helping kids.  It 

makes it very easy when you have young men and colleagues like the ones 

sitting back there.  Bob Freed, sitting back in the corner was my teammate 

at Allen High School, my classmate at Allen High School, and for almost 20 

years my Assistant Coach.  Mike Kamenski who shared those words was 

my Assistant Coach for many years.  It makes it very easy.  When you have 

guys like this and these young men, we have Will Sang, Johnny Aswata, 

Dan Freed, Mark Stewart, Debbie Stewart and Paul Davis.  I am proud to 

be a Native Allentonian, born and raised in South Allentown Wyoming 
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Street. I walked to Jefferson, went to South Mountain Junior High and went 

to Allen High School. Playground instructor the in Allentown Park System 

for five years.  I am 20 years into my teaching and coaching career at Allen 

High School.  It is important for my to give back to this city.  I just really 

appreciate your award and your kind words.  Thank you very much.

Mr. Ray O'Connell thanked the Skinner Family.  He congratulated Doug 

Snyder and said it was well deserved.

Mr. Ray O'Connell thanked Mr. Kamenski.   At this time, I would like to invite 

the Skinner Family up.  He stated that he saw Michael Skinner, son Patrick, 

and daughter Patton,  David, and Patricia.

Mr. Patrick Skinner thanked Doug Snyder for everything he has done.

15-1054 Watson Skinner Information

Watson SkinnerAttachments:
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REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES:

Budget and Finance: Chair Guridy, Hendricks, Mota

The Committee has not met since the last Council meeting; a future meeting is 

scheduled for August 24th at 6:30 PM – the agenda includes a presentation from the 

interns in the Controller’s Office, and reviews of the monthly finances and the 

Finance Departments budget priorities, goals and objectives, successes and failures, 

capital projects and any personnel or organizational changes being considered for 

next year (pursuant to councils rules).  

Community and Economic Development: Chair McGuire, Guridy, Mota

The Committee has not met since the last council meeting; the next meeting is 

scheduled for August 23 at 6:30 PM to review Bills 48 and 51; and to review the 

Departments budget priorities (pursuant to council’s rules).  

Human Resources, Administration and Appointments: Chair Affa, MacLean, McGuire

The Committee has not met since the last council meeting; a future meeting is 

scheduled for September 7 at 5 PM to review Bill 50 and the HR and IT Departments 

budget priorities (pursuant to council’s rules).  

Parks and Recreation: Chair Mota, Affa, O’Connell 

The Committee met this evening and will meet on August 24th at 5:00 PM take a look 

at allowing biking on all days at  Trexler Park and to review the Departments budget 

priorities (pursuant to council’s rules).  

Public Safety: Chair Hendricks, MacLean, Affa

The Committee met this evening. The next meeting is scheduled for September 14 at 

6:30 PM to review Bills 46, 47 and 49; and to review the Departments budget 

priorities (pursuant to council’s rules).  

Public Works: Chair MacLean, McGuire, O’Connell

The Committee met this evening; a future meeting is scheduled for September 14th 

at 5:30 PM to review the Departments budget priorities (pursuant to council’s rules).  

Rules, Chambers, Intergovernmental Relations and Strategy:  Chair O’Connell, 

Hendricks, Guridy

The Committee has not met since the last meeting; a future meeting has not yet been 

scheduled. 

From Council’s Rules: Committee Review:  In August and September of each year, 

the Standing committees shall conduct a public meeting where the administration 

shall review their budget priorities, goals and objectives, successes and failures, 

capital projects and any personnel or organizational changes being considered for 
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the ensuing fiscal year.

City Controller’s Report

Mr. Jeff Glazier stated that they finished the Dental Benefits Audit and when 

the department finishes an audit, it goes out to Council and gets posted on 

the website.  Unfortunately, the way the website is currently setup if you 

want a copy of a contract or an audit, you have to email and ask for it.  We 

are certainly working with IT to bring our website from the 1990s into the 

21st Century.  We have a very small staff, but a dedicated staff in the 

Controller's office.  We have a very good auditor in Jacqui Moore, and 

some excellent administrative support in Shery Baublitz.  The quality they 

put in is certainly reflective in the quality of the audit.  The dental benefits 

that are administered by HR and they were exceptionally cooperative as 

have all the departments have been when the Controller's office performs 

an audit.  The spirit is whatever we find, if there is an issue we want to 

rectify and go forward.  They looked at if the city's dental benefits were in 

compliance with payroll deductions to determine whether employees and 

benefit deductions are enrolled in the proper plan to determine if the 

providers enrollment listing is consistent with the Human Resource records.  

The period we audited was April 2016.  The major finding and this will be 

true not only with dental, but medical and probably vision and SEIU 32 BJ is 

that you can't verify the claims.  The bills just has gross amounts on them.  

They don't list individual claims information.  Part of it is HIPAA information.

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any questions.

Mr. Julio Guridy stated that you audited 2013.

Mr. Jeff Glazier stated that we did April of 2016.

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any questions.  He thanked Mr. Glazier and 

stated good report.

15-1041 July 20, 2016 Public Works Committee Meeting Minutes

62 July 20 Public Works Committee Meeting MinutesAttachments:

15-1042 July 27, 2016 Budget and Finance Committee Meeting Minutes

63 July 27 Budget and Finance Committee Meeting MinutesAttachments:

15-1045 July 27, 2016 Community and Economic Development Committee Meeting 

Minutes

65 July 27 Community and Economic Development Committee 

Meeting Minutes

Attachments:
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15-1046 August 3 Special Meeting Contract Review and Approval Meeting Minutes

66 August 3 Special Meeting Contract Review and Approval Meeting 

Minutes

Attachments:

15-1052 August 3, 2016 Public Works Committee Meeting Minutes

67 August 3 Public Works Committee Meeting MinutesAttachments:

15-1053 August 3, 2016 Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

68 August 3 Public Safety Committee Meeting MinutesAttachments:

APPOINTMENTS:

Ms. Candida Affa stated that we have two appointments tonight. One for 

the Zoning Hearing Board and the other is the Shade Tree Commission.  

The appointment for the Zoning Hearing Board is Robert M. Knauer, Esq.  

She asked any comments on this appointment.  Any from the public.

Mr. Kenneth Heffentrager asked what did you do to make sure that he is 

qualified for the job.

Mr. Ray O'Connell stated that he has known Bob Knauer for 30 - 35 years.  

He is an outstanding lawyer.  He is a bright citizen, resident, with integrity, 

character, and is trustworthy.  He would listen to both sides and back a 

decision just like Dan McCarthy.  He is replacing Dan McCarthy.  I think he 

is a very qualified person for the Zoning Hearing Board and he will do a fine 

job.

Mr. Roger MacLean echoes Mr. O'Connell stating that he has known Mr. 

Knauer for years and will be a fine appointment.

Ms. Candida Affa asked any comments from the public.

15-1047 Appointments

Robert M. Knauer, Esquire     Zoning Hearing Board         01/03/2019

Knauer and DahlAttachments:

Yes: Ray  O'Connell, Julio Guridy, Daryl  Hendricks, Cynthia Mota, Candida Affa, Roger 

MacLean, and David McGuire

7 - 

Enactment No: Resolution #29305

Ms. Candida Affa stated that it is for the Shade Tree Commission.  It is 

Stephen Dahl.  Do we have any comments from my colleagues or the 

public?
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Mr. Ray O'Connell stated that he has no questions, no comments.

Mr. Kenneth Heffentrager asked what does the Shade Tree Commission 

do.  He asked how many people are on the Shade Tree Commission.

Ms. Candida Affa stated that there is a tree in front of her building that has 

to be cut down.  They will send you out a notice to cut your tree down, 

remove the tree and replace the tree.  Shade Trees make every street look 

good.  The commission makes sure that people that are in violation, take 

care of it.  She asked any other questions or comments from the public.

Mr. Ray O'Connell stated at least five to seven members.

Ms. Candida Affa introduced Stephen Dahl.

Mr. Stephen Dahl stated good evening.  I live at 919 N. Arch Street.  He 

stated that he wanted to be here to introduce himself to Council.  He 

appreciates the appointment to the Shade Tree Commission.  He stated 

that he has a Bachelor of Science Degree of Forestry and is a certified 

arborist.  He has been working as a professional forester for 11 years and 

volunteered his time with several different townships, cities and counties 

Shade Tree Commissions.  He is settling in Allentown.  He has a son on 

the way and will make Allentown home.

Mr. Ray O'Connell stated congratulations and thank you.  He welcomed 

Stephen and we look for your service and your background is there.  He 

asked any questions from his colleagues.

Ms. Candida Affa asked Mr. Dahl if she explained it right of what the 

Commission actually does.

Mr. Stephen Dahl stated that to his understanding there are five members 

on the Shade Tree Commission who are mostly concerned with policy and 

enforcement of the city ordinance.

Mr. Roger MacLean thanked Mr. Dahl for being willing to serve on the 

Board.

Yes: Ray  O'Connell, Julio Guridy, Daryl  Hendricks, Cynthia Mota, Candida Affa, Roger 

MacLean, and David McGuire

7 - 

Enactment No: Resolution #29305

ORDINANCES FOR FINAL PASSAGE (To be Voted On):

15-976 Bill 42    

Amending the 2016 Trexler Fund and the 2016 Capital Projects Fund to 
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provide for a supplemental appropriation of Two Hundred Fifty Thousand 

Dollars ($250,000) to the Trexler Capital Fund as a result of the annual 

receipt of capital improvement funds from the Trexler Trust designated by a 

Court Order.

Sponsors: Administration

Bill 42 - Trexler Trust

2016 Trexler Appropriation Memo

Attachments:

Ms. Cynthia Mota stated that it was voted favorably 3 - 0.

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from my colleagues or the public.

Yes: Ray  O'Connell, Julio Guridy, Daryl  Hendricks, Cynthia Mota, Candida Affa, Roger 

MacLean, and David McGuire

7 - 

Enactment No: 15307

15-1003 Bill 44      

Amending the 2016 Trexler Fund, to provide for a supplemental 

appropriation of Two Hundred Six Thousand Two Hundred Fifty Dollars 

($206,250) as a result of the increased amount for the Trexler Maintenance 

Grant as designated by Court Order.

Sponsors: Administration

Bill 44 Trexler Maintenance Grant Appropriation

Trexler Maintenance Grant Memo

Attachments:

Ms. Cynthia Mota stated that Bill 44 was voted favorably 3 - 0.

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from my colleagues or the public.

Yes: Ray  O'Connell, Julio Guridy, Daryl  Hendricks, Cynthia Mota, Candida Affa, Roger 

MacLean, and David McGuire

7 - 

Enactment No: 15308

RESOLUTIONS FOR FINAL PASSAGE (To be Voted On):

15-1035 R142 Appointment of Two Police Officers

Sponsors: Administration

R142  Police Officer Appointments

Memo Police Appointments

Attachments:

Chief Keith Morris stated that he is thrilled with these two police officers to 

the Allentown Police Department.  Mr. Wega is from Hanover, 

Pennsylvania and he does have his Act 120 Certification so he will give us 

an immediate impact on the street.  Mr. Bauer is not, however, he is an 
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Allentown resident as we continue our push to hire individuals from the City 

of Allentown.  This puts us up to 221.

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from my colleagues.

Mr. Daryl Hendricks stated that we are one short on the budgeted number 

of officers.  You are doing a great job with that.

Chief Keith Morris stated that we have staffing at 222.  It is a testament to 

our background investigators and our administration.

Mr. Julio Guridy echoed what his colleagues said and asked that they 

make another strong effort to hire people in Allentown.

Ms. Cynthia Mota echoed what Mr. Hendricks stated and said the police 

department is doing a great job.  She asked how many females do you 

have on the police force.  She stated that the police department needs 

more females.

Chief Keith Morris stated that he doesn't have the exact number.  He 

believes around seven or eight.

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any other comments from my colleagues.

Mr. Roger MacLean stated that he went through it and he can sympathize, 

empathize and cry with Chief Morris. There are rules and regulations when 

it comes to hiring.   There are civil service rules that govern how we hire.

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from the public.

Yes: Ray  O'Connell, Julio Guridy, Daryl  Hendricks, Cynthia Mota, Candida Affa, Roger 

MacLean, and David McGuire

7 - 

Enactment No: 29308

15-1038 R143 HARB Approval

Approval of Certificate of Appropriateness for 929 Pine Street

R143 HARB - 929 Pine Street

HARB Cases - 929 Pine Street

Attachments:

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from my colleagues or the public.

Yes: Ray  O'Connell, Julio Guridy, Daryl  Hendricks, Cynthia Mota, Candida Affa, Roger 

MacLean, and David McGuire

7 - 

Enactment No: 29309

15-1026 R144

Authorizes the Administration to Sign a Lease with Lehigh Northampton 
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Airport Authority for a sign at the Queen City Industrial Park for one dollar a 

year for 15 years with two additional optional five year terms for a 

maximum of 25 years (updating already existing sign)

Sponsors: Administration

R144 Lease with Lehigh Northampton Airport Authority

Exhibit A - Existing Sign Location and Proposed Lease Plan

Exhibit B - Queen City pylon drawing

COA LNAA QCA Sign Lease Summary

LNAA Sign Lease at Mack South Fire Station

Attachments:

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from my colleagues or the public.

Yes: Ray  O'Connell, Julio Guridy, Daryl  Hendricks, Cynthia Mota, Candida Affa, Roger 

MacLean, and David McGuire

7 - 

Enactment No: 29310

ORDINANCES FOR INTRODUCTION (To be referred to Committee with public 

comment prior to referral)

15-1028 Bill 46     

Amending the 2016 General Fund to provide for a supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of Five Hundred ($500) Dollars as a result of a 

donation from the Kitchen Savers and Bath Fitters to be used toward the 

Police Department’s costs associated with National Night Out.

Sponsors: Administration

Bill 46 National Night Out donation

National Night Out Donation

Attachments:

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from my colleagues or the public.

REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY

Enactment No: 15309

15-1029 Bill 47     

Amending the 2016 General Fund to provide for a supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of Six Hundred Fifty ($650) Dollars as a result 

of a donation from the Allentown Mountainville Lions Club to be used 

toward the purchase of a protective vest for a new officer in the Police 

Department.

Sponsors: Administration

Bill 47 Mountainville Lions Club donation

Memo Lions Club Mountainville

Attachments:
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Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from my colleagues or the public.

REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY

Enactment No: 15310

15-1030 Bill 48     CEDC, Recommended Favorably

Amending the 2016 General Fund by changing the position title of 

Construction Codes Supervisor to Building Inspections Supervisor 

(remaining at 13N) and changing the position title of Codes Coordinator to 

Building Inspections Assistant Supervisor, upgrading the position from a 

10(N) to a 12(N) in the Bureau of Building Standards and Safety.

Sponsors: Administration

Bill 48 Building Standards Reorg 2016B

Memo BSS Positions

BS&S Org Chart 8_8_16

BUILDING INSPECTIONS SUPERVISOR

BUILDING INSPECTIONS ASSISTANT SUPERVISOR.docx

Attachments:

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from my colleagues or the public.

REFERRED TO COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

Enactment No: 15311

15-1034 Bill 49      

Amending the 2016 General Fund to provide for a supplemental 

appropriation of Two Hundred Forty-Nine Thousand Nine Hundred One 

($249,901) Dollars reflecting receipt of a grant from Department of Justice 

Body Worn Camera Program (BWC) to the Police Department for the 

purchase of equipment and the training associated with the use of the 

cameras.

Sponsors: Administration

Bill 49 Body Worn Camera Grant

Body Camera Memo

Attachments:

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from my colleagues or the public.

REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY

Enactment No: 15312

15-1036 Bill 50    Amendment - $614,072.48 Total

 Amending the 2016 Equipment Fund by reallocating Six Hundred Ten 

Thousand Eight Hundred Twenty-Two Dollars and Forty-Eight Cents 

($610,822.48) unspent 2015 allocated funds for IT (voiceover phone 
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system, archive system, replacement of network switches and other 

computer equipment) and Police projects (in-car and body camera 

equipment, and a records management systems).

Sponsors: Administration

Bill 50 Equipment Fund Reallocation

Memo Equipment Fund

Bill 50 Info

Attachments:

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from my colleagues or the public.

REFERRED TO HUMAN RESOURCES, ADMINISTRATION AND 

APPOINTMENTS

Enactment No: 15314

15-1037 Bill 51     CEDC, Recommended Favorably

Amending the 2016 General Fund by adding the position of Lead Program 

Manager (10N) in the Bureau of Building Standards and Safety as a result 

of the City being awarded the Lead-Based Paint Hazard Control Program 

Grant by HUD and the PA Department of Health.

Sponsors: Administration

Bill 51 Lead Program Manager

Memo Lead Program Manager

LEAD PROGRAM MANAGER

Attachments:

Mr. Ray O'Connell asked any comments from my colleagues or the public.

REFERRED TO COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

Enactment No: 15313

RESOLUTIONS FOR INTRODUCTION (Can be voted on or Referred to Committee):

NEW BUSINESS:  NONE

GOOD AND WELFARE:  NONE

15-382 Council Rules

Council RulesAttachments:

15-523 Committee Members

Committee Members - 2016Attachments:

ADJOURNED:  8:09 PM
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